
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Request 
 
We have identified 60 homicides, perpetrated between 2015 and 2019 that meet our definition of 
having been perpetrated by someone who was (or could reasonably have been expected to be) an 
unpaid carer for the victim. 
 
To ensure that we have identified all relevant cases, we are approaching each safeguarding board 
to check whether there are any Domestic Homicide Reviews available which have not been 
published publicly. 
 
Please would you be kind enough to let me know if there are any of these additional DHRs 
available and if it would be possible to provide these? 

Response 
 
Please refer to our website which lists all the DHR’s and if they have been published: 
 
https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Council/Strategies-Plans-and-Policies/Domestic-Homicide-Review.aspx 
 
There are no DHRs not published publicly other than the May 2020 DHR which has not been 
published. It is exempt from disclosure under section 44 of the FOI Act 2000 (paragraph 81 of 
Section 8 of Home Office Statutory Guidance 2016 applies) 
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